Freedom of Information Act 2000 – suppliers and procurement
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. 
How many suppliers in total did you procure goods and services from in:
a.
2015: Please provide a figure

b
2016: Please provide a figure

c.
2017: Please provide a figure

Answer:
	Year
	GL Spend Supplier Numbers

	2015
	5529

	2016
	5175

	2017
	5119


2.
Do you plan to increase or decrease the number of suppliers you work with in the next 12 months? Increase/decrease/the same
The Council does not hold this information.  We have not articulated a plan to do any of these. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3.
How much have you saved through your procurement department in the last 12 months? 
a.
Please provide figures as requested but please note if you don’t record figures in this way then please provide the results as you record them.
This is something we do not currently record, report or monitor. Therefore this is a refusal under section1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.
4.
How much was spent via your procurement department in the last 12 months? 
a.
Please provide figures as requested but please note if you don’t record figures in this way then please provide the results as you record them.
We do not record what spend is “via the procurement department”. 
We hold data on spend on procured contracts however they are on our different systems. It is estimated that to extract this information and report on would exceed the cost limit.
Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 2.5 days of work).

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

5.
How much was spent on your top five suppliers in the last 12 months? Please provide a figure
The spend on the top five suppliers in the last 12 months (July 2017-June 2018) is £61,714,547
6.
Was Carillion a supplier you worked with? Yes/No 

No
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

